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BGCCVI Childcare and Early Learning Program Memorandum of Understanding – COVID 19  

School Year Revised April 2021 

  

As we face the ever-evolving challenges of the COVID-19 pandemic, the health and safety of our 
employees and the children in our programs remains our top priority. Like everyone, BGCCVI is concerned 
about the well-being of staff and their families, parents and children, and those most vulnerable to the 
virus. BGCCVI is also committed to doing our part to continue to ‘flatten the curve’ across Vancouver 
Island.  

COVID-19 has been identified as a Pandemic by the World Health Organization (WHO) and so it is not 
within BGCCVI’s capabilities to eliminate (i.e. remove the virus) from within our club locations; however 
BGCCVI is adhering to the orders of the Provincial Health Officer and guidance provided by the BC Centre 
for Disease Control by developing control measures to minimize exposure to staff and children. In light of 
the COVID-19 global pandemic, we feel it is important to clarify that Dr. Bonnie Henry has confirmed and 
encouraged childcares to remain open, where possible, to serve families that are needing childcare.   
  

Boys and Girls Clubs of Central Vancouver Island (BGCCVI) will continue to follow all updated protocols 

and procedures as outlined by the Health Authorities and Centre for Disease Control (CDC). They can be 

found at the following links:   

  

https://www2.gov.bc.ca/gov/content/family-social-supports/caring-for-young-children/child-care-

response-covid-19/child-care-response-covid-19-provider/child-care-response-covid-19-health-safety  

 

http://www.bccdc.ca/Health-Info-Site/Documents/COVID_public_guidance/Guidance_Child_Care.pdf  

  

Provision of Care  

  

We are reminding families that having your child attend child care does mean that your entire family has a 
larger shared social distance bubble.  Please behave responsibly and follow Dr. Henry’s recommendations if 
you are attending child care. At this time, your “shared social distance bubble” includes all individuals that 
any member of your family including your child interacts with. Individuals residing in the household with 
any child attending BGCCVI are to be taking all precautions possible to limit their exposure to COVID-19.   

What is BGCCVI doing to help prevent staff and children from being exposed to COVID-19?  

  

1. Reducing the number of people staff and children are exposed to:  

a) It will be strongly recommended that parents do not have their child/children at 

different child care facilities.   

https://www2.gov.bc.ca/gov/content/family-social-supports/caring-for-young-children/child-care-response-covid-19/child-care-response-covid-19-provider/child-care-response-covid-19-health-safety
https://www2.gov.bc.ca/gov/content/family-social-supports/caring-for-young-children/child-care-response-covid-19/child-care-response-covid-19-provider/child-care-response-covid-19-health-safety
http://www.bccdc.ca/Health-Info-Site/Documents/COVID_public_guidance/Guidance_Child_Care.pdf
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b) No visitors are allowed access to the building where children are in care, unless 

necessary. In these circumstances, staff will ensure visitors are following all COVID 

protocols.  

c) Parent(s) will drop-off/pick-up the child(ren) at the designated door and sign-in/out by 

staff. Parent(s) will not enter the facility.   

 

2. Daily Health Checks will be completed:  

a) Staff and other adults entering the setting must complete a daily health check in line 

with the Order on Workplace Safety. WorkSafe BC resources to support this can be 

found here. Staff are aware they should not enter the facility if they are sick or are 

required to self-isolate. 

b) Staff will also complete a health check with parent(s) at drop off which will include:  

a Has any new or existing cough, sore throat, fever/chills, and/or any other 

health concerns that are new for the child(ren)? 

b. Has there been recent travel outside of Canada by your child or anyone in your 

household within the last 14 days? If yes, the child is unable to attend the 

program unless cleared by 811. 

c. Has your child or anyone in your household come in contact with someone 

who has tested positive for COVID19? If yes, the child is unable to attend the 

program unless cleared by 811. 

 If ANY child shows any of the symptoms listed above or they are unable to participate 

in group activities due to appearing or feeling ‘under the weather’, they will be sent 

home. 

 If a child is unable to attend daycare, or is sent home due to any illness, the 

parent/guardian must contact 8-1-1 to determine if a COVID test is required and when 

it is okay for the child(ren) to return to the program. Please note that our existing sick 

policy, as outlined in the Child Care and Early Learning Parent Handbook, states that 

children must be symptom free for a minimum of 48 hours prior to returning.  

  

3. Hand washing:  

a) Staff and children are required to wash their hands upon arrival, with soap and warm 

water, for a minimum of twenty (20) seconds.   

b) Hand-washing will be performed every one (1) to two (2) hours minimum during the 

day. This includes: during transition times, after play activities, when eating food, going 

to the bathroom, etc.  

  

 

https://www2.gov.bc.ca/assets/gov/health/about-bc-s-health-care-system/office-of-the-provincial-health-officer/covid-19/covid-19-pho-order-workplace-safety.pdf
https://www.worksafebc.com/en/about-us/covid-19-updates/health-and-safety/health-checks
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4. Cleaning and Sanitizing:  

a) Upon the child's arrival all necessary personal belongings (jackets, school work, 

backpack) will be placed in a child’s cubby or designated bin.  

b) Cleaning will be done with Centre for Disease Control (CDC) approved cleaners and 

disinfectants.  

c) Surfaces and touch points will be sprayed and wiped down regularly throughout the 

day in between activities (i.e. after play activities, eating food).    

d) Toys, manipulatives objects and other items that may not be easily cleaned (sand, 

foam, playdough, rice, etc.) will continue to be used if hand hygiene is practiced before 

and after use. 

e) A thorough cleaning of the facility is to be done at least once every 24 hours. This 

includes floors, washrooms, countertops, appliances, hard surfaces, used toys, with 

particular focus on any touch points. When the program runs multiple times a day, the 

facility must be cleaned between program times. 

  

5. Activities:  

a) Social distancing is to be maintained for staff and parent/caregivers at all times. When 

this is not possible, they must limit any necessary contacts closer than 2 metres to the 

shortest time possible or wear a mask. Children will be required to minimize contact 

with others. 

b) Whenever possible, staff are to have children outside in a designated area.  

c) Inside activities will be set up in ‘centre’ style with multiple locations to minimize 

contact between children.  

d) Lunch/snack time: Children will be seated with minimizing contact as a priority. 

Children will be provided snacks in individual portions, no sharing of food will be 

permitted.  

e) Masks:  

 Children may wear a mask based on personal or family choice; however, 

infants under two years of age should not wear masks as it may make it 

difficult to breathe. 

 Due to the changes in the BCCDC Public Guidance for k-12 schools, children in 

Grade 4 and up will be supported and encouraged to wear a mask in our 

facilities.  

 During transportation, all children will be required to wear a mask when 

distancing is not an option. 

 Masks are not required:  

http://www.bccdc.ca/Health-Info-Site/Documents/COVID_public_guidance/Guidance-k-12-schools.pdf
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o A person who is unable to wear a mask because they do not 
tolerate it (for health or behavioural reasons);  

o A person unable to put on or remove a mask without the 
assistance of another person;  

o If the mask is removed temporarily for the purposes of identifying 
the person wearing it;  

o If the mask is removed temporarily to engage in an educational 
activity that cannot be performed while wearing a mask (e.g. actively 
playing a wind instrument, high-intensity physical activity, etc.);  

o If a person is eating or drinking;  

o If a person is behind a barrier;  

o While providing a service to a person with a disability or diverse 
ability (including but not limited to a hearing impairment), where 
visual cues, facial expressions and/or lip reading/movements are 
important.  

 Child care staff should wear a masks when indoors and interacting with other 

adults. Exceptions to this will be if they can consistently maintain physical 

distance, there is a barrier in place, or they are eating or drinking.  

 

  

Arrival  

Parents are not currently allowed to access our facility, and drop off will occur at your club’s designated 

location.  When you arrive at the drop off location, you can notify staff of your arrival by calling the 

program phone number posted on the door.  Please follow the staffs instructions, ensuring social 

distancing (2 meters) at all times.  

 

Transportation 

In order to ensure that we are minimizing exposure during transportation, the following protocols have 
been implemented: 

 

1. Disinfecting:  

 All BGCCVI Vehicles will be disinfected prior to use AND following transportation using approved 

disinfecting cleaner.  

 
2. Minimizing Transmission: 

 Whenever possible, vehicle windows will be opened to increase fresh air ventilation. As well, 

drivers will ensure that the fresh air intake is open so that the air is not being recirculated. 
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 When assisting children with car seats or seat belts, staff will wear non-medical masks or facial 

coverings.  

 Staff and children will wash or sanitize their hands before entering the vehicle.  

 If we are aware that a staff or child has shown any COVID-19 symptoms, been in close contact with 

someone who has tested positive with COVID-19, or who has travelled out of the country in the 

last 14 days, he/she will not be transported. 

 When physical distancing is not possible, both staff and children will be required to wear masks at 

all times when it does not adversely affect vision, safety or negatively impact clients and their 

individual needs. Staff and children can wear reusable cloth or disposable masks. 

 Masks can be provided if staff or children do not have their own. Children should be shown proper 

techniques for wearing masks and disposing of them safely.  

 
3. Physical Distancing 

 Driver and children will maintain physical distancing wherever possible by using a seat 

configuration to maximize distance between people.  

 When children are required to sit next to each other, masks must be worn at all times. 

 
For the well-being of children, staff and families, open transparency and candor is required around all 
the above requirements. Although this may lead to some challenging conversations, staff and families 
need to acknowledge and respect their necessity and their intention of care during the pandemic. We 
sincerely appreciate your compliance and understanding. 
 

Parent Handbook  

  

For further information on our Child care and Early Learning programs, parents are encouraged to read 

the BGCCVI Child Care and Early Learning Handbook. 

 

Parents are responsible for:  

• Ensuring his/her child(ren) are healthy and not exhibiting any COVID symptoms prior to bringing 
them to program.  

• Ensuring there is someone available to pick up his/her child(ren) if needed.  

• Ensuring that Individuals residing in the household with any child attending BGCCVI are to be 
taking all precautions possible to limit their exposure to COVID-19.   

• Ensuring that they follow guidance from BGCCVI staff regarding drop off and pick up procedures 

and agree to not enter the facility and respect social distancing measures.  

• Acknowledging that BGCCVI cannot guarantee that his/her child(ren) will not be exposed to 

COVID- 19 in our childcare programs.  

https://www.bgccvi.com/wp-content/uploads/2020/07/BGCCVI-Childcare-and-Early-Learning-Handbook-2.pdf
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• Reading and understanding the BGCCVI Childcare and Early Learning program Memorandum of 

Understanding – COVID 19, September 2020.   

Please read this document carefully to ensure that you understand the policy before signing this 

document.  

 

Parent Acknowledgement  

I have read and been informed about the content, requirements, and expectations of the BGCCVI 

Childcare and Early Learning program Memorandum of Understanding – COVID 19, School Year September 

2020.   

I have received a copy of the document and agree to abide by the guidelines contained within the 

document.  

If I have questions, at any time, regarding the BGCCVI Childcare and Early Learning program Memorandum 

of Understanding – COVID 19, School Year Revised April 2021. I will consult with the BGCCVI Program Staff 

or Director of Childcare and Early Learning.  

Parent/Guardian Signature:  

  

Parent/Guardian Printed Name:  

  

Date:  
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